Letter to Mr Biden

Dear Mr President elect

Congratulations on your victory. Gaining more votes than any previous
President and getting above 50% of the popular vote gives you a clear mandate
for your policy of uniting the USA.

Your opponent succeeded in boosting his vote by an impressive 8 million extra
votes, demonstrating considerable support for his Republican vision of growth
promoted by lower taxes, putting America first when dealing with China,
promoting peace in the Middle East, and protecting individual liberties. It
is a pity he has chosen to query the election outcome without setting out
convincing evidence of the voter fraud he alleges. It makes your task of
uniting America more difficult. The U.K. respects democratic mandates and
agrees with you that the results of counting all the valid votes are the
sacred instruction of the people which all true democrats respect.

The U.K. looks forward to working with you as President. Our two countries
often find ourselves in agreement. We think NATO remains a fundamental part
of our security. The U.K. makes an important financial and military
contribution to the Alliance and is willing to help the USA secure similar
pledges from other members. We support US efforts to secure peace in the
Middle East. Through the 5 Eyes arrangements we co operate closely on
intelligence. We agree on the need to be vigilant to Russian and Chinese
cyber threats, and to take a robust position over trade cheating.

I must stress that the U.K. does uphold the Good Friday Agreement in Northern
Ireland. As we leave the EU we have no plans to impose a hard border between
the U.K. and the Republic of Ireland, contrary to false EU rumours. It is the
EU which seems to be planning new border controls on their side of the border
which you may like to take up with them. The UK'’s EU referendum gave us a
larger percentage mandate for exit than your own convincing win, so you will
understand the importance to us of becoming a truly independent country again
on 1 January next year. As such we can be of more assistance in world trade
and foreign policy matters, and look forward to working with you where our
views and policies align.

Yours sincerely

John Redwood
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